HAVELOCK UMC NEWSLETTER

402-466-6736

Volume 55, No 6 June 28 2013

4th of JULY CELEBRATION

Mark your calendars! July 4th is the day for celebrating. Dress – **PATRIOTIC!** A community block party will be held in the courtyard, 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. There will be games, food, fun and community fellowship. Fire trucks from Station 5 will be here.

We are still in need of volunteers to work the different activities and help with serving and clean-up. We are asking for donations of 2 liter pop (prize for a game). There will be a white elephant table – we will be collecting donations for it. These items may be left at the church or call Sandy Carlson, 402-464-0420, for more information.

Morrill Street, $60^{th} - 61^{st}$, will be closed from 10:00 - 4:00 p.m. on the 4^{th} of July.

HAY DAY VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

We just finished Hay Day Vacation Bible School. The new format worked great and our Sunday morning church service went very well. I hope that the congregation enjoyed it as much as the kids did. Going from station to station went smoothly and our team members got to enjoy the stations also.

I would like to thank Matthew for doing the music and leading Sunday morning worship service. Chris did a beautiful job on snapping pictures of the kids in the different statins and a thank you to Robert for running the computer.

Candra, Kayla, and Doris did our project – with – a purpose. Hope you planted the flowers – in -

pots and seed flowers. The kids enjoyed giving them to you.

Our lunch was very good. The meal was made by Kristen and Barbara. The meal consisted of mac & cheese, carrots, dip, grapes, a cookie and a drink. Thank you so much!

Our Bob (Sunflower Sam, Jesus, Zacchaeus) and oh yes Matthew as part of Zacchaeus made all the kids laugh, learn and to know that "Jesus will always love us."

Kristin and Robert did our games "Cow Corral", "Cow in the Barn" and some other games. Thanks for blowing all those balloons up.

Addie did the Bible stories, learning that Zacchaeus was not a good person until he met and talked with Jesus and Jesus loves us in spite of our sins and that Jesus' death and resurrection paid for all the wrong things we do! "Jesus Will Always Love Us!" "He's My Friend"

Thanks to Julie, Danielle, Rhonda and Jennifer for helping wherever something needed to be done.

Jennifer, thank you for helping me find all the supplies and props that we needed. It is always fun working with you and trying to find everything!

Thanks to everyone that set up the props and took them down. "Team Work is Great".

We had eight children and we brought "Jesus" into their lives by the songs, stories, games and food we shared with them. Our Bible point for Hay Day was "Jesus will always love us". "He's my friend"

A big thank you to everyone that was part of our Bible school.

Christian Education Chair, Gloria Coil

BIBLE SCHOOL STAFF

Matthew Porath	Bob Lamb
Addie Criswell	Doris Smith
Julie Burt	Rhonda Sanford
Robert Sanford	Kristin Sanford
Candra Irons	Kayla Irons
Barbara Cotter	Chris Plock
Kristen Plock	Jennifer Bridgmon

Danielle Picotte

FLOWERS

The following dates are still open on the flower calendar: August 18, September 1, 8 & 29 and October 27.

This is a nice way to honor a loved one, someone's birthday or anniversary, or in remembrance of someone who is deceased.

CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to Nancy King and Michel Gardner who were united in marriage on June 14th, in the sanctuary.

NEW MEMBERS

We are privileged to have received Deb Hammond, 5816 Sunrise Road, 402-432-0482, Jim Vernon, 6031 Meridian Dr. #386, 402-304-2259 and Jim Cass, 6217 Benton, 402-464-6226 into the life of the church on Sunday, June 16th.

We also received into the life of the church on Sunday, June 23rd, Lloyd Saddler, 6032 Kearney, 402-805-2581.

BAPTISM

Congratulations to Deb Hammond and Jim Cass who were baptized on Sunday, June 16th.

4th WEDNESDAY SUPPER

4TH Wednesday Community supper will be held on July 14th, 5:00-6:30 p.m. The menu to be announced at a later date.

DIAPER DEPOT

The first Sunday of each month we will be collecting diapers, wipes and Desitin ointment for Diaper Depot. The box will be placed in the narthex on Sunday, July 7th. Also, monetary donations will be accepted and put to use to support this worthwhile cause.

THANK YOU

We would like to thank Pastor Chuck and the congregation for your prayers, gifts, cards and visits while Lloyd was in the hospital and recovering at home. We truly feel like part of the church Family and we can't thank you enough for all you have done for us.

Lloyd Saddler and Sharon Siefken

THE JULY-AUGUST ISSUE OF THE UPPER ROOM IS NOW AVAILABLE IN THE EAST HALL BY THE PANTRY CART.

FELLOWSHIP HOUR

There is a fellowship time before the worship service in Friendship Parlor each Sunday morning at 9:00 a.m.

JULY

1	7:00 AA
2	5:00 Foodnet
3	
4	CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED
5	6:30 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous
6	
7	9:00 Fellowship Coffee
	9:30 Morning Worship
8	7:00 AA
9	5:00 Foodnet
10	
11	
12	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous
13	•
14	9:00 Fellowship Coffee
	9:30 Morning Worship
	2:00-4:00 Private Party
15	7:00 AA
16	5:00 Foodnet
17	
18	
19	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous
	8:30 Esther Circle
	9:00 – 2:00 Quilts for Kids
21	9:00 Fellowship Coffee
	9:00 Morning Worship
22	9:00 Deadline for News
	7:00 AA
23	5:00 Foodnet
24	5:00 – 6:30 4 th Wednesday Supper
25	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
26	9:00 Hav-O-Gram Issued
	6:30 – 8:30 Narcotics Anonymous
27	•
28	9:00 Fellowship Coffee
	9:30 Morning Worship
	12:00 – 3:00 O.V.E.R Pork Bar-B-Q
	7:00 AA
30	5:00 Foodnet
31	

HAPPY 4th OF JULY

The church office will be closed on Thursday, July 4th, in observance of Independence Day.

VACATION

Have a good time on vacation this summer but don't forget to pay your pledge as the church's bills never take a vacation. Thanks!